
Senate Executive Committee Meeting 
Thursday, July 23, 2020, 1:00 PM 
 
In attendance: Dinesh Pinisetty (Chair), Elizabeth McNie (Vice Chair AY 2020-2021), Keir 
Moorhead (Vice Chair AY 2019-2020]), Sarah Senk (Secretary), Steven Browne, Matt Fairbanks, 
Christine Isakson, Wil Tsai 
 
Absent: Cynthia Trevisan 
 

1. Enforcement of COVID-19 Safety Plan 
- Commandant notified Senate Chair that staff is limited at the moment, so it’s not 

practical to rely entirely on commandants given the size of the student population on 
campus. They are trying to coordinate with Housing, Faculty have equal authority to 
reprimand people for not following protocol. Taliaferro wants to meet with faculty to 
discuss what can be improved/changed. Chair asks for suggestions from committee. 

- McNie reports that faculty were not happy with the claim that “we’re all enforcing 
things” because of the lack of accountability; saying everyone is doing it is the same as 
saying no one is in charge of doing it. McNie adds: “Of course, we all have to say 
something when we see it, but we need to clarify roles and responsibilities, so for 
example, the Commandants will do walk-throughs of classroom buildings, ship, etc. and 
will create a weekly infraction summary. Residential Life will coordinate with office 
assistants for regular walk-throughs of residence halls and will report infractions to the 
Commandants and Faculty Senate. VPs are also listed as points of contact. One 
recommendation might be to have management have a game plan: how do they plan on 
doing random walk-throughs. It’s not enough to say “they’re there.” You don’t see 
infractions sitting in your office in the Admin building; you see them walking around 
campus.” McNie feels the new plan is a set in the right direction. “Is there a single 



Safety plan puts others at risk, and that’s the bottom line. Isakson asks if we have an 
indicator from the Chancellor’s office about how to proceed; the CSU system obviously 
agrees that there is a safety issue and that’s why our workplace situation has been 
adjusted. Senk offers to reach out to ASCSU representative to see what other campuses 
are doing. Chair reports he is also concerned that cadets learn from faculty and this 
attitude may set a poor example for cadets to follow. Tsai asks if there are disciplinary 
procedures for students behaving. McNie reports that Health and Safety Committee has 
ensured every cadet has been trained and told that Health and Safety is a zero-tolerance 
issue; cadets will be reported to the Commandants, Maxient warnings issued, significant 





indirect cost (IDC) gets returned to the school, department, or researcher. The 
tricky part is that the university did build an oceanography lab, and that could 
have been funded with F&A, but Parker does now know because the process 



conservatorship, what is the timeline, what exactly are the metrics for returning 
to normalcy?) 

o Browne notes these points could be included in the Chairs policy. 
o Yip says we need a separate policy that at least specifies when a conservatorship 

ends and why. Senk suggests this may be beyond the purview of a senate policy 
because it’s a university policy. Tsai notes it would be better for us to write the 
rules on that, we control it to make sure faculty have the power to determine the 
constraints/parameters. Tsai says we should get a list from Chairs and Deans 
about what they think they should be doing and that they think the other role 
should be doing and cross-


